
Central Ohio Emmaus Board Report 

February 14, 2017 

 

Attendance:  Peg Markin, John Connolly, Cindy Butts, Lou Ann Davis, Angie Howard, Mike Kelleher, 

Aaron Brown, Bonnie Rodenberger, Siiri McCollister, Ruth Ruskan, Carla Rine, Dan Cripe, Carol Cox, Matt 

Stockton 

 

Opening Prayer was given by Pastor Aaron 

 

Secretary Report was shared by Bonnie Rodenberger. Minutes were sent via email and no corrections 

given.  Approved by Angie Howard and Siiri McCollister. 

 

The Treasurers Report was given by Siiri McCollister. We began January with a balance of $8218.53. 

Pilgrim Fees were paid to the Upper Room which was a larger expense but had a kitchen credit. Total 

expenses for the month was $905.53 Total ending balance is $7313.00. This report approved by Dan 

Cripe and Ruth Ruskan. 

 

Our sincere sympathy extended to Kelli Fink, Registrar, for the recent passing of her Father. In Kelli’s 

absence, the Registrar’s Report was presented by Carla Rine.  Carla posted on Social Media about an up-

coming Walk and now there are 4 confirmed for the Walk on March 23rd.  Carla knows of total of 6 

applications that are coming in the mail. Carla provided the Board with a spreadsheet of names that 

have responded to her post.  The ‘Y’ on the sheet signified the person wanted to be on the Walk.  Carla 

is in need of people to Sponsor these ladies.  John will make a request at the Gathering. It was agreed 

that as long as there are 10 confirmed applications by Thursday, February 23rd, the Walk will go on.  

 

Having no Old or New Business, we moved to the Board Updates: 

o Sponsorship-Ruth Ruskan will provide Sponsorship Training during the Social Time at 

6:30 tonight.  

o Supplies-Lou Ann Davis has not made contact with the previous chairperson to obtain 

the keys/tubs that are not stored there.  Ruth Ruskan needs crosses completed for the 

next Walk and will need to obtain lanyards from Joan Daum. Both Lou Ann and Ruth will 

reach out to responsible persons.  

o Women’s Good Shepherd-Peg Markin advised there are couple of ladies who want to 

be connected to Share Groups.  Matt Stockton spoke up and advised that there will be a 

listing of Share Groups—where they meet and when.  

o Historian-Beth Marshall suggested that people smile in the picture taken on Friday 

morning because this picture is kept as part of the History of Central Ohio Emmaus.  

 

Mike Kelleher closed us in prayer. 

 

 


